Clayton State University Faculty Council Minutes
Monday September 10, 2007 (12:30pm-1:30pm)
University Center Board Room UC260
Members present: Lari Arjomand, Steve Burnett, Wendy Burns-Ardolino (CAPC Chair), Christie Burton, Rosemary Fischer, Deborah Gritzmacher, Alex Hall, Susan Henry (UPC Chair), Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Kathryn Kemp, Sherry King, Gary May, Antoinette Miller, Lillian Parker, Russ Porter, Joan Taylor, Margaret Thompson, and David Williams.
Non-Members present: John Campbell, Jacob Chacko, Kevin Demmitt, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Anthony Giovannitti, Tom Harden, Brian Haynes, Sharon Hoffman, Keokuk Kight, Elaine Manglitz, Mark May, Benita Moore, Leslie Moore, Sue Odom, Steve Stephens, Celeste Walley-Jean, Steve Wilson, and Tammy Wilson.
Chair Porter called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
1. Members introduced themselves.
2. Porter requested a moment of silence for Sept 11, 2001 and for those defending us.

Approval of Minutes

3. A motion was made by Jackson to approve minutes from 5/9/07 and 8/14/07, Gritzmacher seconded, Council approved.  The minutes can be viewed at Faculty Council web page: (http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/FacultyCouncil/minutesdefault.htm)
Reports

4. Report from the President 
· The ground breaking ceremony was held on August 23 for the Residence Halls and Student Activity Center.

· Enrollment for Fall 2007 was a little over 6,000.  Enrollment was lower than hoped; however the budget is good.

· Faculty Staff Fund Drive is underway and very optimistic that goals will be met.

· Bound copies of the Campus Review for are in the President’s Office, Library, or Archives.

· President explained the process for closing campus.

5. Report from the Provost
· Dean Searches – College of Professional Studies underway, Coleman and Lew will be processing the applicants for review by Clayton State Committee.  The position should be filled by January 2008.  College of Information and Mathematical Sciences will begin soon and Coleman and Lew are negotiating a contract to facilitate the applicant process.  The position should be filled by July 2008.  The College of Arts & Sciences search will be handled by a campus search committee and the position will be filled by July 2008.
· Constitution Day Activities include Monday guest speaker Lovely in G132, Tuesday – Lt. Col. Stephens will be the guest speaker for Women’s Forum, and Thursday reading of the Constitution in the University Center Cafeteria at noon.  Event information will be sent soon via email and will be located on the CSU webpage.  

· Policy for Disruptive Students - Tom Eaves is working with a committee to set policy.

· Living Learning Community Committee has been formed and Mark May will chair.  Members will be from Academics and Campus Life.
· Enrollment figures for Fall 2007 did not include 150 Learning Support students who were included with Georgia Perimeter College numbers.  Special thanks to Mathematics and Language & Literature for their help on the GPC numbers.
· College of Professional Studies received APA approval and will be bringing proposals to CAPC.  Richards stated that Clayton State is the only school approved in Atlanta area.

· Clayton State will have a site in Peachtree City and Faculty Council may want to invite Demmitt to future meetings for report.  Dual enrollment is going well.
6. CAPC Report (Standing Committee) 
· Wendy Burns-Ardolino reported that the committee will meet on September 17 at 12:30 p.m.  

7. UPC Report (Standing Committee)
· Susan Henry stated the first meeting is scheduled for Wed. Sept. 12 at 12:30 in UC420.

Old Business 

8. Student Evaluations of Faculty Committee Update
· Burnett updated Council on the increase of evaluation submission:  Spring 2006 Course-24%, Instructor-17%; Spring 2007 Course-60%, Instructor-53%; and Summer 2007 Course-66%, Instructor 61%.  Committee is reviewing several issues, including student confusion, and National Normed Questionnaire for use.

9. Class Scheduling Committee Update
· Kemp explained several issues the committee is facing, requested member from Nursing and may need additional Arts & Sciences member.  Faculty should work with Department Heads on schedule issues.  
10. University Institutional Review Board Update

· Celeste Walley-Jean reported that IRB has reviewed 18 applications, 15 level 1 and 5 level 2.  A&S and CIMS presentations will be done soon.  There are numerous changes to the forms and Burnett and Chastine will be reviewing thoroughly.  IRB meets the first Monday of each month.  
New Business

11. Emergency Response Committee

· Haynes presented committee findings.  Documents have been reviewed and there are several issues that are scheduled to be discussed with the President on September 20th.  Committee will report back to Faculty Council after President approves the committee’s recommendations.
Faculty Council Announcements and Information

12. Porter provided summary of announcements and information for faculty council

Next meeting will be on September 24, 2007.  David Heflin will update Council on Budget. 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 1:30pm.






